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Board of Directors Update 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST: This is 
scheduled for 7 September from 8am to 
11am. 

WATERCOLOR: Aline & Tanna contin-
ue to do a great job with this popular 
activity. 

CRIPPLE CREEK MUSEUM & TRAIN 
RIDE: Had several members take ad-
vantage of this outing and from all ac-
counts it was a very enjoyable trip. Can-

not believe that some members had never taken the train ride. 

SOUTH PARK MUSEUM: This was an interesting trip. The 
outdoor museum was really informative and entertaining. Ask 
George about trying to enter through the exit. 

MURAL: Work has begun!!! Thank you to Aline, Tanna and all 
the amateur artists who are working on this. Also appreciate 
Wally for helping to hang the cement boards. 

WIRE & STONE TREE CLASS: Thank you to Rose for lead-
ing this class. NOTE: Do not even ask them to make a neck-
lace for you. 

MINATURE GOLF: Several members participated in this ac-
tivity. Have not heard if Anna May was the overall winner or 
not, but be sure to ask Esmeralda about her hole in one. 

CATERED MEAL: Thank you to Patti, Nancy, Lydia, Brenda 
and Sherri for preparing this and to Tim Rucker for an interest-
ing program. May want to find out who shucked the corn! 

BINGO: Thank you to George for taking over calling bingo in 
Kathy’s absence. 

Thank you to the city for installing a drip water system for the 
flower bed and to Beth for making sure that this was done. 
Beth is also responsible for the repairs to the windows and the 
back door. Thank you, Beth. 

If you have suggestions for trips, please tell Beth. She works 
very diligently to provide trips of interest to the members. 

Please record your volunteer time in the book at the front 
desk. This includes time you spend at home preparing for ac-
tivities. Volunteer time is very useful when we apply for grants. 

.

Patti, Nancy, Lydia, Brenda and Sherri continue to 
provide great meals for our monthly catered meal. 
The lemon herb chicken and scalloped potatoes 
meal this month was especially tasty. Thanks ladies 
for all you do. Also thanks to Tim Rucker who 
brought to our attention the need and means for all 
of us to make it possible for emergency folks to get 
into our homes when we are not able to open the 
door for them. Some great ideas and recommenda-
tions. Thanks, Tim. 

Work has begun on the outdoor wall mural thanks to 
the coaching that Aline and Tanna provide. Even 
those of us who are all left thumbs when trying to 
hold an artist’s brush have been able to be part of 
this project. Thanks to Wally and Jerry for getting 
the panels mounted. 

We want to express many thanks to a couple of 
contractors who were able to complete needed pro-
jects to update and enhance the outside of the WP 
Senior Center. Steve Griego, with SG Construction 
LLC in Florissant, sanded, prepped and gave our 
windows a new paint job. They were deteriorating 
badly. In addition, he was able to repair our exterior 
east door to make it weather-tight. Fantastic job!  

Dave Halter, an expert water system installer, de-
signed our new system to integrate with the city's at 
Memorial Park. So grateful to have found him and 
for his availability. Much thanks also to Jerry, Deb-
bie, and others who kept the garden watered until 
we were able to get a permanent solution.  

We don't want to forget Rob Felts at the City and the 
WPSO Board who signed off and hired these jobs 
done. They've championed all we've been doing 
lately to refresh and renew the Center.  Hope you 
notice the difference and express your appreciation! 

Woodland Park Senior Organization (aka Club) was formed  July 12, 1973, to bring togeth-
er seniors age 50 and over, in Teller and adjoining counties, to promote the well-being of 
senior citizens and adults with disabilities by providing social interaction, mental stimula-
tion and healthful activities. Stop by any weekday between 9am and 1pm to check out 
activities we currently provide that might interest you and to suggest additional activities 
for our community! 

 Coming in October 

10/4    Leaf Peeper Trip 

10/8   Potluck Lunch  

10/22  Catered Lunch 

10/24 Butte Theater Trip 



Sept Catered Meal is FREE for Sept Babies!  
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Watercolor Class 
Monday, September 16 

1:00 – 3:00pm  

Join Aline as she 
guides us through the  
technics of watercolor 

painting.  

All Supplies provided. 

Call 719-687-3877  
or sign-up at the front desk. 

August Volunteer  
of the Month 
Beth Weikel 

Are you excited about all the improve-
ments being done at the center? Land-
scaping, window casing painting, the 
drip irrigation system along with help-
ing with the mural that is coming along 
on the side of the building are all pro-
jects that Beth has initiated since being 
elected to the board.  

With all her enthusiasm and energy, we 
can look forward to many more ideas 
to take hold! Keep your eyes open and 
be sure to let Beth know how much we 
all appreciate her efforts.  

Bridge is back at the Senior Center 

Join us for friendly Bridge games 
at 12:30 on every Wednesday.  

Kay Kleckner 9 - 1 

Candy Amerine 9 - 5 

Jo Ellen Anderson 9 - 5 

Andrew Kinney 9 - 5 

Sheri Coleridge 9 - 6 

Dare Bible 9 - 7 

Gwen Hensinger 9 - 7 

Jackie Wood 9 - 8 

Gale Howard 9 - 10 

Bob Lambert 9 - 10 

Jeff Wolin 9 - 10 

Roberta Smith 9 - 14 

Chuck Anderson 9 - 15 

Yen Kinney 9 - 15 

Lydia Eells 9 - 17 

Paul Loyd 9 - 17 

Phillip Matlock 9 - 17 

Ken Parr 9 - 17 

Pattie Qualls 9 - 17 

Trish Steward 9 - 19 

Harry Glass 9 - 20 

Jin Mackel 9 - 20 

Vicki Moore 9 - 20 

Hildred Davis 9 - 23 

Dave Weikel 9 - 23 

Heather Lyle 9 - 25 

Robert Gallagher 9 - 27 

Bev Madison 9 - 29 

Edward Faller 9 - 30 

Jerry Shrode 9 - 30 

Air Force Planetarium & Lunch 

Celebrating 
Star Trek 

Day  

Friday, September 6 
10:30am – 3:00pm 

Teller Senior Coalition Bus 
Call 719-687-3877  

or sign-up at the front desk. 

Garden of the Gods & Lunch 

Friday, September 20 
10:30am – 3:00pm 

Teller Senior Coalition Bus 
Call 719-687-3877  

or sign-up at the front desk. 

Holiday Bazaar time is  quickly approaching! 
Crafts for all of September and October will 
be focused on creating holiday items that will 
be sold at the bazaar. Come help our talent-
ed folks and you just might discover a hidden 
talent and find some new friends! 



Zumba Gold 

Every Friday - 10:30 am 

Are you working to improve  
your overall fitness? 

Join us for this beginner level workout . 

Mahjongg 
11:30am on some Tuesdays & Wednesdays 

11:30am on most Thursdays  

Check the Activity Calendar 
for exact dates! 

Plan to join this group and 
learn to play this fun game! 
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Our Local Food Pantries Our Need Help! 

Our area food pantries need help providing shelf sta-
ble foods to the needy in Teller County. Our Board of 
Directors is asking our membership to help.  

We will have a basket/box by the lunch counter for donations of shelf 
stable food items. Each month we will collect food for a different part-
ner. Aspen Mine Center, Little Chapel in Divide, Community Cupboard, 
Community Partnership are some of the pantries in the area we will 
support. 

There is an EMERGENCY 
SHORTAGE of blood. 

Vitalant will be at  
Our Lady of the Woods Catholic Church 

in WP on Monday afternoon, Sept 9. 

Friends of the Garden 

Now that we have a start on creating habi-
tat for birds, bees, butterflies, and a wel-

come space for our community,  
we need regular help with simple care and 

maintenance. 

Chores include: watering container plantings, 
weeding, weed whacking… 

Become a “friend” of 
the garden. 

Look for a sign-up sheet at 
the front desk  or call 719-

687-3877.

Artistic Enhancement Project
Wednesday, Sept 11   9:30am - 1pm 

Friday, Sept 20     9:30am - 1pm 
Friday, Sept 27     9:30am - 1pm 

Come one come all - You can do this! 

Help to create a Landscape Mural on the outer wall of the Senior Center!!! 
Aline & Tanna will be our coaches. 

Look for a sign-up sheet at the front desk  or call 719-687-3877. 

Members Survey 
A new survey is coming your way because the 
WP Senior Organization wants to know more 
about who you are and how we can fulfill our 
goal of providing events and programs to en-
hance the well-being of our members. 

The survey will be sent to members with email 
addresses. Hard copies of the survey are availa-
ble at the front desk. 

Take a few minutes to let us know how to serve 
you better! 
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Snapshots of August 

August 1 

August 8 

August 15 

August 22 

August 29 

Wire and Stone Tree Craft Days 

Bingo 

Dunce Cap 

Rewardees 
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WP Library Offerings 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
Jerry Burnham, President  
Cheryl Price, Vice President 
Sheri Coleridge , Secretary 
Wally Banzhaf, Treasurer  
Mac McCauley, Director-at-Large 
Steve Frick, Director-at-Large 
Beth Weikel, Director-at-Large 
Tim Miller, Director-at-Large 
Patti Metz, Director-at-Large 

COMMITTEES 
Operations, Jerry Burnham  
Catered Lunch Coordinator, Patti Metz  
Transportation, Steve Frick 
Public Relations, Rose Banzhaf  
Cents for Seniors, Steve Frick 
Building Use, Jerry Burnham 
Grants, Jerry Burnham 
Historian, Karen Gilliam  
Activities, Cheryl Price & Beth Weikel 
Librarian, Peggy Vogt 
Marketing/Advertising, Pamela Argo  
Data Entry/Membership, Mac McCauley 

All members are encouraged to join a committee 
where their interest lie. Please contact any of the 
board members with any concerns or suggestions. 
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4. REGULAR ACTIVITY
5. FITNESS & WELLNESS
6. SPECIAL DISCOUNTS
7. SPECIAL EVENTS
8. NETWORKING
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10. FUN, FUN, FUN

WOODLAND PARK SENIOR CLUB 

 TOP 10 MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS 

2024 SUPPORTING MEMBERS 
Any individual, business, or organization helping to support the Senior Club 

with a cash donation or a gift in kind  

SPONSOR - $1,000 & UP 
City of Woodland Park 

George Caley 
CORE 

Cruise Above the Clouds 
El Pomar Foundation 

ENT Credit Union 
Mountain View Independent Living 

Newmont Mining 
Next 50 Initiative  

Jim O’Neal 
Osborne Trust  

Andrew & Janice Parmes 
John & Cynthia Robinson 

Tweeds Holiday Home Tour 
VFW POST 11411  

Woodland Park Convention & Visitors Bureau 

BENEFACTOR - $350 to $999 
Wally & Rose Banzhaf 

Jerry Burnham  
Barbara Riley-Cunningham  

City Market/Kroger 
Doug & Karen Gilliam 

Grandmother’s Kitchen 
HD Aero Engineering 

Lynne Johnson 
Ric & Eva Mattedi 

Mountain View United Methodist Church 
Park State Bank 

Cheryl Price 
Angela Wallace U.S.Charitable Gift Trust 

PATRON - $200 to $349  
Sheree Amen-Laquey - Terry & Carole Amerine 

Katherine Bergin - Sally Byrd - Dale & Linda Peterson 
Brooke & Karolyn Smith - Devani Unbewust - Gene & Ruth Williams 

Wickham’s Workbench - Francis Young 

FRIEND - $50 to $199 
Bob Accinni - Greg & Brenda Alberts - Gina Billingiere 

Benchmark Mortgage - Irene Berryman - Arvid Burnham 
Jerry Carson - Linn Churchill - Joan Clecker - Lloyd & Helen Collins 

Charles & Hildred Davis - Marilyn DeCaro - Jeffery & Judy Dunn  
Suzanne Ferond - Gene & Sheryl Flemmings - Karen Fry 

Tom & Carol Gould - Paul & Janice Hamlet - Kathy Hastings 
David & Kathy Hogeboom - Home Town Garage 

Bill & Martha Hostetter - Freeman & Emily Howard  
Joyce & Irving Johnson - Sherry Johnson - Judd’s Glass & Mirrors 
Liz Kusterie - Sharon Loewen - Mark & Jim Mackel - Debbie Martin 

Adrianne Mauser - Mac McCauley - Ernest & Sharon Moser 
Agneta & Fred Nachtigal - Jerry Paul - Ken & Desiree Perkins 

Pat & Julia Pine - Eleanore Piwoni - Buz & Debbie Porter 
Judith Ann Rayer - Sally & Mel Riley - Safeway - Linda Shepard 
Gary Smith - Shirley Via - Dave & Beth Weikel - Melanie Wilcox 

Theresa Williams - Ed & Jeanette Zupancic 

DONOR - $1 to $49  
Jeanne & Coleman Barron - Joanne Carnahan - Marilyn Cummins 

Carrie Douglas - Excel Energy - Ron & Susan Frindt 
Tanna Hackney - Anna May Hoffman - Davis & Kathy Hogemoon 

Jeanette Holley - Freeman & Emily Howard - Cliff Jones 
Dianne Melin - Leslie McNutt - Sharon Pletcher - Vickie Rector 

Barbara Royal - Cynthia Sullivan 

The Senior Correspondent is published monthly by Woodland Park Senior Organization located at  
321 North Pine Street, PO Box 5813, Woodland Park, CO 80866.  To leave a comment or if you have a question, call 719.687.3877.  

Like to contribute to the Senior Correspondent?  Submissions for are due by the 25th of each month  

Email: wpkseniors@gmail.com 
Website: www.woodlandparkseniors.com 

mailto:wpkseniors@gmail.com
http://www.woodlandparkseniors.com
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